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Beth Bosch
ICC Commissioner Erin O’Connell-Diaz earns second term
Illinois Commerce Commissioner Erin O’Connell-Diaz was confirmed by the Senate Wednesday to a second five year term on the Commission.
“I am both honored and humbled that the Governor has asked me to continue to serve the citizens of Illinois,” said O’Connell-Diaz upon her reappointment.  “I am grateful to have this opportunity to continue working on some of the most significant issues of our time, “ O’Connell-Diaz said.   “I look forward to dealing with the complex issues of the day , including changes in electricity markets, enhanced consumer protections for utility customers, improved safety at railroad crossings and ensuring that the trucking and moving companies provide safe and reliable service in our state.” 
Commissioner O’Connell-Diaz was appointed by Governor Rod Blagojevich in December to a second term.  She was originally appointed to her first term by Gov. Blagojevich in 2003. 
The ICC regulates investor-owned companies that provide the public with telecommunications, electric, natural gas, water and sewer services.  Illinois law also gives the Commission jurisdiction over certain aspects of cellular telecommunications carriers, railroad crossing safety and natural gas pipeline companies.
Overall, the five-member Commission is responsible under Illinois law for ensuring that regulated utilities provide safe, efficient, reliable utility service at reasonable prices; regulating common carriers and contract motor carriers of property operating within Illinois; ensuring public safety through the inspection of railroads and natural gas pipelines operating within Illinois; and assisting the development and implementation of local 9-1-1 emergency telephone systems throughout Illinois.
On the national front, Commissioner O’Connell-Diaz serves on the National Association of Regulatory Commissioners’ Committees on Electricity, International Relations, and Water.  She currently serves as the chairman of the ICC’s Water and Transportation Committees. 
Prior to her appointment in 2003 she served as assistant director of the Administrative Law Division, as an Administrative Law Judge handling all aspects of utility regulation including electric, natural gas and water utility rate cases, consumer complaint cases and telecommunication arbitration and certification cases.  
Earlier in her career, she served as an Assistant Attorney General in the General Law division of the Attorney General’s Office, where she represented state agencies in matters ranging from complex construction contract litigation to prisoner civil rights.
She earned her undergraduate degree in history and government from St. Mary’s College of Notre Dame, South Bend, IN and her Juris Doctorate from Loyola University School of Law, Chicago.
Commissioner O’Connell-Diaz is married and lives in Bull Valley in McHenry County.  
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